
DRAFT MINUTES 

At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so they may be subject 

to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to confirm whether or not they have been 

amended 

Minutes of a Meeting of Tywardreath & Par Parish Council Environment Committee held on 

Thursday 7th April 2022 at 6.15pm in Tywardreath Village Hall 

Minutes taken by Kevin Rouse  

Present: Cllr Adrian Wildish (Acting Chairman proposed by CT seconded RT, RESOLVED), Cllr Roy 

Taylor, Cllr Deborah Hazeldean, Cllr Louise Phillips, Cllr Craig Truscott, and Mr Kevin Rouse 

22/01: Apologies  

22/02: No declaration of interests, Pecuniary, non-registerable or dispensations 

22/03: No Public Questions 

22/04:  Minutes of meeting held on 3rd February 2022 Proposed by CT seconded by LP and 

RESOLVED that these minutes be approved and signed by the Acting Chairman 

22/05: Allotments 

● KR reported that there were currently no issues to report 

● KR confirmed he would begin getting quotes for the maintenance work needed this year 

● AW asked if the Chickens were now correctly housed at LP following the Bird Flu regulations 

and CT agreed to go, look and report back 

22/06: Floral displays in Tywardreath and Par 

● RT asked for clarification regarding Cllr Virr’s suggestion about planting trees on Moorland 

Road. AW explained that this had been discussed in February's EC meeting and the proposal 

was rejected. AW suggested that Cllr Virr have sight of the minutes for clarification  

● WW1 at Tehidy Road - AW agreed to try and source a contractor to look after this area 

● Platinum Jubilee Red, White and blue seeds - No areas have been designated yet but it was 

suggested that Sonia Clyne might be able to arrange for them to planted on the Moorland 

Road planters 

● Butter Market Planters - AW confirmed that these were owned by the County Council and 

he would contact John Page about who had been looking after them 

22/7: Weed Killing 

● This has proved to be a contentious issue and has been discussed at length. AW confirmed 

that Cornwall Council has banned the use of weed killers. The committee unanimously 

agreed that they would also be against the use of weed killers. Proposed AW seconded DH. 

RESOLVED. 

 



22/8: Local Maintenance Partnership 

● AW confirmed that he was in support of this and the funding that would be received. AW 

will begin sourcing a contractor to work on this 

22/9: Climate Change 

● DH has produced a lengthy and comprehensive report which she has forwarded to all Cllr’s 

she has asked for feedback to support this. 

● LP said she would use her experience of farming to help the local parishioners as needed 

● AW has agreed to look into organising a poll on the TPPC website and also a gazebo with 

further information during Par Carnival week 

● DH also suggested that a student intern might be interested in helping set a website up as 

part of their course and she would investigate this further 

● AW has confirmed any final actions would need to be agreed by the full Parish Council 

before going ahead. 

22/10:  Grass Cutting 

● AW to contact local contractors to arrange grass cutting at: WW1 seat, Footpaths on 

Polmear Road, Lower Poldrea Allotment entrance 

22/11: Review and sign off Risk Assessments 

● The committee were happy with the assessments and would sign them off - proposed CT 

seconded LP. RESOLVED. 

22/12: Maintenance issues 

● Loose Cobbles at the Butter Market - A working party will be looking at these issues on 

Sunday 10th April 

 

22/13: Reports from members 

● DH asked what had happened to the seeds given to the parish and AW confirmed that they 

had been given to Cllr Pauline Giles who had spread them locally. AW also confirmed that 

there was funding available if any further seeds needed to be bought 

Date of next meeting to be confirmed 

Meeting closed at 19:14 


